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MEMORANDUM 

 
To:  James L. Gillis, Jr., City Manager 
 
From: Mark Smith, Assistant Public Works Director 
 
Date:  July 31, 2023 
 
Re: Consideration of approving a Capital Equipment purchase of a Ford F-250 4x4 

Crew Cab Truck for the Water and Sewer Department utilizing available resources 
within the Water and Sewer Fund. 

 
   
 
 
Staff is requesting Council approval for the purchase of a 2023 Ford F-250 4x4 Crew Cab 
Truck for the Water and Sewer Department. 
 
The purchase of this vehicle was going to be identified in the FY 2023-24 budget (next 
year); however, an opportunity has arisen to purchase this vehicle with immediate delivery. 
As we have seen over the last two years, vehicle and equipment purchases have taken 6-9 
months to be delivered.  This production delay has caused vehicles ordered within one 
budget year to be delivered in another.  Purchase rollovers like these can be tricky for our 
Finance Department to handle as the rollover amount has to be transferred to reserves at 
the end of one fiscal year and then transferred back into the appropriate fund at the 
beginning of the next fiscal year.  
 
As a result, Fleet Maintenance alerts dealers of our possible upcoming needs so we can 
minimize anticipated production delays for vehicles.  When we notified them of the 
potential to purchase a Ford F-250 4x4 Crew Cab for the Water and Sewer Department, 
the dealer notified us that a truck matching our need being available for immediate delivery.   
 
Our Finance Department was able to identify potential resources in the Water and Sewer 
Fund to cover the cost of this purchase now if so desired by the City Council.  Benefits 
from purchasing the truck now involve filling this need today rather than sometime next 
year and the fact that a cost savings will be experienced as a 2023 model is approximately 
10% less than a 2024 model.   
 
The resources identified for this project comes from cost savings efforts related to our 
septic to sewer program in which City crews completed work items in lieu of a contractor.  
The Water and Sewer Department’s efforts to save money can now be utilized to purchase 
this truck now instead of waiting until next year.    
 



 

This purchase will not impact the bottom-line expenditures within the Water and Sewer 
Fund and will be purchased using the Florida Sherriff’s Association State Vehicle Contract.  
The total cost of the truck is $49,343. 
 
Since the individual cost of the vehicle exceeds the City Manager’s spending authority of 
$25,000, City Council approval is required for this purchase.  
 
Staff recommends the City Council approve the Capital Equipment purchase of a Ford F-
250 4x4 Crew Cab Truck for the Water and Sewer Department utilizing available resources 
within the Water and Sewer Fund. 












